
Local Residents Receive Grange Volunteer 
Challenge Awards 

 

As part of the 100th anniversary of its founding, Perry Valley Grange has adopted a Community 
Volunteer Challenge program.  Any local citizen who provides 100 or more hours of unpaid, 

volunteer services between 3/1/2019-2/29/2020 to non-profit civic, school (educational), religious, 
fraternal or veteran organizations in the Millerstown-Liverpool-Newport communities could be 

recognized as a Grange Centennial Volunteer and an organization designed by the award recipient 
will receive a $100 grant from Perry Valley Grange.   The first person to receive this award is Marlene 

Landis (right) of Liverpool.    Ms. Landis, who volunteered with several different organizations and 
named the Greenwood FFA to receive the grant related to her service, is shown with Grange 

president Linda Byers (left) and received recognition during the June, 2019 free concert sponsored by 
the Grange in the Millerstown Community Park.   

  



 

Volunteer honorees recognized in July, 2019  (above) included:  Linda Kiner, Anthony Merendino, Horace 

Regester, Sharon Shirey, John Smith Jr., and Donna Talton.  Recognized in September, 2019 (below) were: 

Virginia Lenig, Jean Rummel (absent form photo) , Norberto Santos, James Troutman and Kenneth Voorhees.    

 

 



 

Recognized in November 2019 were:  (left to right) Linda Byers, Lucy & John Beaver and Peg Bolton.    The 

program concludes on 2/29/2020.   

 


